Oregon Fire District Directors Association
BOARD MEETING
Chinook Winds Conference Center – Lincoln City, Oregon

June 25, 2011
President David Jones called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m.  A quorum was present.  
	Members Present:

David Jones, President
Bob Reeves, 1st Vice President

Roy Palmer, 2nd Vice President

Connie Carter, Immediate Past President

Don Trotter, Director Position #2

Darrell King, Director Position #3

Kevin Van Dyke, Director Position #4

Carol Smith, Director Position #6

	Members Absent/Excused:

Staff:

Genoa Ingram, OFDDA
Mary Tucker, OFDDA
Guests:

Chief Dale Kamrath, Seaside Fire

Analisa McKinley, Jackson Fire District 3

Frank Stratton, SDAO


Approval of Minutes
MOTION:  Moved by Director Carter and seconded by Director Van Dyke to approve the minutes of the April 16, 2011 meeting as presented.   Motion passed.
Financial Report

Mary Tucker provided the financial report, stating that 46% of the year had passed. Income was at 99% of expected and expenditures were at 44%. SDAO had sent in their second payment of $7,000, the second quarter LOSAP annual fees were coming in and reminders to past members who had not yet renewed had been sent out. All expenses had been ordinary office or officer travel expenses. The bill for the OFDDA table at Meritorious Awards had been paid.
MOTION:  Moved by Director Carter and seconded by Director Palmer to accept the financial report.  Motion passed. 

Guest Reports

OFCA:  Chief Dale Kamrath, OFCA, provided a report from OFCA including an update on the sprinkler issue and the OFCA health insurance program. 

President’s Report
President Jones reported that Sue Davis has resigned her position on the OFDDA Board; he suggested not filling the position until November.  President Jones reported that his appointment to the BPSST has been finalized.  He and staff have made a number of Board visitations.  Additionally, a donation to the Fallen Firefighters Memorial in the amount of $2,500 on behalf of OFDDA and OFCA was presented to DPSST during the Meritorious Awards Dinner.  
Staff Report
Genoa Ingram introduced Analisa McKinley who contracts for staffing services. She also provided bids to repaint the OFDDA building, explaining that quotes were high due to the presence of lead based paint.  Board members asked that a quote be secured for siding and that the matter be referred to the Building Committee for a recommendation to the Board.  Genoa also provided a bid from the Oregon Gardens for a retreat, should the Board wish to add that item back into the budget.   By consensus, the Board agreed to keep the Retreat at the Salem office.

LOSAP   Mary Tucker provided a report on LOSAP, noting funds could be rolled over into retirement accounts but they would lose their tax exempt status.  Findings are based on research from legal counsel and a letter of advice is being drafting by Antico Forbes, OFDDA’s accounting firm.   
Committee Reports

DPSST   Written report submitted by Director Gabliks.  (EXHIBIT A)
Insurance/Risk Management   No report.
Governor’s Fire Service Policy Council   Director Reeves provided a report on the Governor’s Fire Service Policy Committee.   (EXHIBIT B) 

NAEFO   Written report submitted by Mark Kreutzer.   (EXHIBIT C)
New Business   
Board Identification   Director Palmer discussed the lack of ability to identify OFDDA Board members at various functions.  The Board suggested shirts with the OFDDA logo.  President Jones appointed Director Palmer to chair a committee to bring back recommendations.  Director Carter will assist. 
Board Member Input
· Director Van Dyke reported that the shared Chief arrangement is going well. 
· Director Trotter reported on the shared services agreement between Boring and Clackamas volunteers. 
· Director Carter reported on a benefit to assist with medical fees for a newborn of a firefighter.  

· Director Smith reported that North Lincoln firefighter Pete Robertson had just been elected to the OVFA Board of Directors.

· Director Palmer reported that he was serving on the Calapooia Board only.

· President Jones reported that he was recently re-elected to the Jefferson Board and his wife was elected to the school board.

Adjourn 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:26 for the purpose of Executive Session.   
Reconvened at 12:06.

 Next Meeting
The next meeting is the OFDDA retreat scheduled for Saturday, September 24. It will be a day meeting only beginning at 9:00 am at the Salem office. 
Adjourn
MOTION:  Moved by Director Carter and seconded by Director Reeves to adjourn at 12:15 p.m.  Motion passed and the meeting was adjourned.
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___________________________________
Genoa Ingram, OFDDA Executive Director
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